AGENDA

TOWN BOARD WORK SESSION


Meeting date: Thursday, December 5, 2013
Town House, 179 Westchester Avenue

Meeting Time:  5:30 PM




Pound Ridge, New York10576

PRESENT:  Supervisor:

Gary David Warshauer


        Deputy Supervisor:       Jonathan Powers


        Councilmembers:
Richard Lyman






Alison Boak






Daniel Paschkes
ALSO PRESENT:                            Town Clerk, Joanne Pace
ABSENT:  Councilmember

Peter Falco

Acknowledge/correct/accept minutes of the Town Board Work Session meeting of November 7, 2013, Town Board meeting of November 14, 2013 and Executive Session meeting of November 21, 2013.
Board Action:  Motion by Councilman Lyman, seconded by Councilwoman Boak, all voting aye to accept the minutes of the Town Board Work Session meeting of November 7, 2013, Town Board meeting of November 14, 2013 and Executive Session meeting of November 21, 2013.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  

Board Action:  Motion by Councilwoman Boak, seconded by Councilman Lyman, all voting aye to hold an Executive Session immediately following the Work Session for a legal matter.  

Discuss the following items:
· Proposed Steep Slopes Protection Amendment
There was a request by the Planning Board to allow flexibility if a construction project needed to utilize a slope over 35%.  The Planning Board wanted authorization to waive the prohibition to create or disturb any steep slope above 35%, but only with respect to ingress and egress over the property’s road frontage. In addition, the Planning Board may permit utilities to be installed on slopes greater than 35%, if in so doing environmental impacts can be minimized. The Town Board felt that they should also go through a mini SEQRA review to show the applicant definitely has a hardship with the property. There has to be a point where the environmental impact is less if they disturb the steep slope.
A third paragraph was added to Section 89-7G as follows:

(3) Notwithstanding §89-4C(2) above, the Planning Board may waive the prohibition to create or disturb any steep slope above 35%, but only with respect to ingress and egress over the property’s road frontage.  In this case, the applicant shall have the additional burden of demonstrating that the applicant’s circumstances are compelling and exceptional, including, at a minimum, an analysis of the relative environmental impacts of ingress and egress alternatives and the demonstration by the applicant that:

(a) no reasonable use of the entire site, lot or parcel is possible without disturbance to a steep slope having a grade over 35%; and/or

(b) a traffic hazard relative to sight distance(s) would result without disturbance to a steep slope having a grade of over 35%; and/or

(c) the adverse environmental impacts of the disturbance to a steep slope having a grade of over 35% can be minimized and clearly outweigh the impacts of other alternatives.

In addition, the Planning Board may permit utilities to be installed on steep slopes over 35%, if in doing so adverse environmental impacts can be minimized.

Supervisor Warshauer and the Town Board liked the wording and felt it captured all concerns.  It gives the Planning Board criteria to work with if they are to waive the prohibition of disturbance.  This will go on the December 12, 2013 Town Board agenda.  
· Multi-family Housing – proposed zoning amendments to Section 113-57 of the Town Code
 We have had many discussions about the proposed amendments to Chapter 113-57 and where the Town Board came to was that every multi-family development had at least a minimum number of affordable housing units. At the Town Board’s request, David Stolman, F.P. Clark Associates, prepared the following proposed amendment to Section 113-100A of the Zoning Code of Town of Pound Ridge.  It added a line at the end of the paragraph that reads: Notwithstanding the above, all multi-family housing projects approved in accordance with §113-57 of this chapter shall contain at least one affordable housing unit.  Supervisor Warshauer commented that there should be an affordable threshold for the multi-family zoning that would not require an affordable unit for every unit built.  It was suggested that a reasonable threshold would be three (3) and under not requiring inclusion of an affordable unit but over three (3), four (4) or more would require an inclusion of an affordable unit.  Councilman Lyman said that he would like to be able to legitimately create a two family house without the burden of addressing an affordable unit.  It will be a positive step in addressing one of the things that the Town is really trying to do, that being providing alternative forms of housing in Town. David Stolman will make the necessary amendments and this will be put on the December 12, 2013 Town Board agenda.  It was suggested to schedule a Public Hearing sometime in February 2014 in order to give Westchester County their 30 days.
RESOLUTION #:  216-13

Board Action:  Motion by Councilwoman Boak, seconded by Councilman Lyman, all voting aye on the following:

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes David Stolman, F.P. Clark Associates, to put together in the same multi-family Local Law form, the proposed amendments to Chapter 113-100A of the Zoning Code of the Town of Pound Ridge and ready the document for a Public Hearing in February 2014.  
David Stolman mentioned that at the last Work Session there was talk about setting a percentage of affordable housing for new projects.  He spoke at length with the County Planner and the County’s Director of Housing and was told it is not wise to require more than 20% of a project to be affordable housing.  Developers have a harder time selling their market value homes in a development that has more than 20% affordable units.  They would prefer either 20% or less or 100% affordable.  The Town Board agreed with that and will keep it 20% or under.  
· Snow Plowing Policy for Scotts Corners
Councilwoman Boak spoke on behalf of the Business Association and the Parking District regarding some concerns with snow plowing in Scotts Corners.  There was one incident where snow was plowed and blocked off an entrance way to a dance studio in the back lot of a building.  It was an oversight and will be corrected going forward.  Another complaint is from Joan Silbersher regarding the parking in front of her business on Westchester Avenue.  She would like the snow plowed and taken away each time it snows.  This becomes a budgetary problem and it was decided that Supervisor Warshauer and Councilman Lyman will speak with the Highway Superintendent to see how they can make that situation better within reason.  There was some talk about splitting the cost between the Town and the Parking District, but Supervisor Warshauer felt uncomfortable allowing that without having the Parking District Committee weighing in on that.  There hasn’t been a policy change, but Joan Silbersher feels there is an action change.  The Town will do the best they can to make sure she has adequate parking spaces.  The Town goes above and beyond with services for the business owners and they cannot be expected to remove every bit of snow each time it snows.  
· Parking District Recycling Containers
Councilwoman Boak spoke on behalf of the Parking District Committee regarding putting recycling containers in Scotts Corners.  The Parking District Advisory Committee recommends to the Town Board that two recycling receptacles be purchased as a pilot program for the Parking District.  One receptacle would be for paper and the other for glass, metal and plastic.  It was suggested to put them in front of Pinocchio’s Pizzeria for a three month trial program from January through March.  The Maintenance Department will collect the recyclables and bring them to the recycling center.  They will fill out an assessment sheet in order to assess the recycling being utilized.  The cost for the receptacles are $425.95 each or $851.90 for two.  Supervisor Warshauer would like to discuss this further with Ray Andretta since it will be the maintenance department that will be collecting the recyclables and it will be put on the December 12, 2013 agenda for further discussion.
· Authorization for Councilman Paschkes to attend the Association of Towns Meeting in February 2014
RESOLUTION #:  217-13

Board Action:  Motion by Councilwoman Boak, seconded by Councilman Lyman, the Board polled and motion passed 3-0 with Councilman Paschkes abstaining on the following:

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby grants permission to Councilman 
Daniel Paschkes to attend the 2014 Training School & Annual Meeting of the 
Association of Towns on February 16-19, 2014 in New York City and represent the 

Town Board with legislative voting. The registration fee is $100.00 plus travel and meal expenses not to exceed $600.00.  

 
There being no further business to come before the Town Board, the meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.
